
 

  

Fundraising Reminders Walk Day Recap 
  

Thank you so 
much for 
supporting the 
Gwinnett March 
for Babies event. 
We cannot thank 
you enough for all 
that you do. We 

are still fundraising 
even though the event is over. For individual 
fundraising incentives like the gift cards, the 
deadline to turn in money will be June 30, 2015. 
A postcard will be sent to the address on file for 
you to select your gift card. If you do not have 
your home address on file, please let us know so 
we can update it for you. Online fundraising will 
close on July 15th.  We will be accepting cash/ 
check money through the end of the year. We 
are so close to goal and would love your help in 
getting there!  

 
We had a fantastic time in the rain. Our photographer, 
Kimberly Evans did a fantastic job creating a Walk Day 
photo album for us. We did not want to overload your 
inbox so we are not going to attach the album to the 
newsletter. We would love to share them with you so if 
you would like us to send you the attachments, let us 
know.  
 
We have received positive feedback from several people 
and we would like to hear about your experience, too! 
We are asking you to email your community director 
with answers to the following questions:  
 
What did you like about Walk Day? 
For our veteran teams, did you prefer the 5K route used 
in the past or the sidewalk lap path?  
What would you change about the event for next year? 
What would you like to see for 2016?  
 
 

   

March for 

Babies 

News 

Did 

you 

know? 

Publix Supermarkets have been partnering with the March 

of Dimes since 1995. Since that time, Publix has raised a 

whopping $52 million dollars for our March for Babies 

events. You can find other corporate sponsors of the March 

of Dimes on our website.  
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Updated Rankings  

 Top 3 Company teams:  Publix ATL Distribution Center, Gwinnett Medical Center, Randstad- 

Engineering 

 Top 3 Family Teams: Ethan’s Army- NY, Yeah Babies, Team Elias Cloer 

 Top 3 Individuals: Lori Gunther, Jennifer Jessel, Natasha Cloer 

Join us in congratulating the following individuals on becoming a member of the Circle of Champions for 
raising $1,000 or more for 2015 March for Babies! 

Lori Gunther,  Natasha Cloer, Jennifer Jessel,  Satya Karamchandani,  Kelly Summers, Brandy Pullen, Tim 
Burleson, Andrea Balanta, Elly Tuthill, My Linh Wiggins, Allison Craig, Nikki Cruz 

 

Turning in Money and Event T-Shirts 

 
Local Sponsors: 

  
 

National Sponsors: 

 

 

Event t-shirts will be given to those who 

have raised $200 or more. In order to 
receive a shirt or gift card, funds must be 
credited to a team member or walker and 

not to the general team total. We want to 
ensure that everyone is happy so let us 

know if you haven’t received your shirt or if 
you need us to move funds. If you are a 

team captain and enough to receive shirts, 
let us know and we can work together to 
get the shirts you need.  
  
 
 

 
Questions or Comments? 

Metro Atlanta, 1776 Peachtree St NW Ste 100, Atlanta, GA, 30309 
Phone: 404-720-5311, Fax: 404-355-7723 

Contact Name: Sara Haj-Hussein, Community Director Email: shaj-hussein@marchofdimes.org 
 

marchforbabies.org/events/gwinnettga marchofdimes.org/georgia  

 

Team Fundraising Incentive:  

Teams who raise $1000 (online and turned in money) or 

more between now and June 29th will receive breakfast on 

us. We will cater on the day of your choice for your entire 

registered team members. 

 

http://www.marchforbabies.org/
http://www.marchofdimes.com/georgia
http://www.marchforbabies.org/default.aspx?si=

